Nevada Legislature

SENATE

June 2, 1981

Dr. John Carr

State Health Officer
Health Division

505 E. King Street

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Dr. Carr:

In reviewing the State Health Officer's budget, the Senate

Finance Committee took note of the fact that the Federal Health

Education Grant expires this year and will not continue. The

Committee intends that the Office of Health Officer not be pre-

cluded from pursuing private sources of funding for continuing

this education program and to continue the program to the extent
Sincerely,

that private funds are found.
:?E/L""

James 1. Gibson, Vice Chairman
Senate Finance Committee

JIG/ca
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The Honorable Robert List, Chairman
Board of Prison Commissioners
Governor's Office

Capitol Building

Carson City, NV 89710

Dear Governor List:

In closing the Department of Prisons' 1981-83 biennial budget, the
Senate Finance and the Assembly Ways and Means Committees want to
clearly express their concerns over the level of security at the
Nevada State Prison.

In the budget review process, both Committees spent many hours in
Subcommittee, Committee, and Joint Committee review of the Depart-
ment of Prisons proposed budgets as well as the supplemental
requests generated from the Jerry Enomoto report of April 15,
1981.

The Committees' considerations included a review of the legisla-
tively approved staffing budgets for the Department for the cur-
rent (1979-81) biennium. That review centered on the 31 new cor-
rectional officer positions authorized at the Nevada State Prison
for fiscal year 1980-8l1. As you know, the 1979 Legislature
approved those positions based on anticipated post coverage at the
renovated Maximum Security facility. These post assignments, as
explained to the Legislature, included staffing the new Maximum
Security housing units with two officers on two shifts and one
officer on the graveyard shift in each unit and staffing for a new
gun tower (which was never constructed) between the old and new
institutions. The housing unit staffing configuration recommended
in the Enomoto Report is the same as that approved by the 1979
Legislature.

The 1979 Legislature also provided the Department the authority,
in Section 61 of the 1979 General Appropriations Act, to transfer
funds among the various budget accounts within the Department
subject to the approval of the Interim Finance Committee. The
Department used this transfer authority at the August 25, 1980,
Interim Finance Committee Meeting and transferred 16 of the newly
authorized 31 correctional officer positions to other insti-
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tutional budgets to provide new post coverage. Apparently, at
that time, the Department of Prisons assigned a higher priority to
these positions in other institutions rather than retaining them
at the Nevada State Prison. In requesting the transfer of these
positions, however, the Department never fully explained the

impact this would have on the staffing configuration at the Nevada
State Prison.

These impacts have only become apparent as a result of the
legislative decision not to increase the correctional officer
complement at the Nevada State Prison over the number requested in
the Executive Budget. Mr. Enomoto, during the Legislative
Session, indicated %?e need for a number of correctional officer
positions in the Nevada State Prison.

This letter is intended to indicate the money committees' intent
that the 16 positions that were transferred from the maximum
security institution at the August 25, 1980, meeting may be
returned to that institution to provide the necessary security,
if, in the determination of the Administration, that 1is
the Department's top security priority.

The authority for future transfers among Prison budget accounts
(subject to the approval of the Interim Finance cOmn!J.ttee) has
again been provided to the Department by the 1981 Legislature in
Section 62 of A.B. 709 (the General Appropriations Act). This
transfer authority has been retained by the Legislature to allow
needed flexibility to accommodate changes in Prison policy. 1In
the future, however, the impact of such transfers should be fully
explored and the ramifications of those transfers should be
considered prior to approaching the Committee for such transfers.

Sipderely, 2;
R Br 7 [r"man
Agsembly Ways and Means

oy 2 P. lesd <
Floy:YR. Lamb, Chaqér;d’
Senate Finance Committee

/np
cc: Richard H. Bryan, Member
William D. Swackhamer, Member
Charles Wolff, Jr., Director, Dept. of Prisons
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Honorable Richard H. Bryan
Attorney General .
Heroes Memorial Building
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear General Bryan:

In closing the Attorney General's budget for the 1981-83 bien-
nium, the Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate
Finance Committee added a new Deputy I for the Department of
Conservation and Natural Resources which was not included in the
Governor's recommendation. The expressed purpose for this
additional position was to help strengthen the state's legal
position should the Federal Government decide to locate MX in
Nevada. It is the intent of the two money committees that in
the event the Federal Government decides not to locate in
Nevada, the position should be terminated and any excess funds
from the position should be reverted to the General Fund.

Singerely,
L WX
réeder, alirman
A

ly ways and Means Committee

it~

o R. Lamb, “Chairman
Serfate Finance Committee

RB:FRL:ym
cc: Howard E. Barrett, Director
Department of Administration
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Mr. Robert Cashell, Chairman
Board of Regents

% Chancellor's Office
University of Nevada System
405 Marsh Avenue

Reno, Nevada 89502

Dear Chairman Cashell:

In closing the budgets for the University of Nevada System, the
Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate Finance Commit-
tee requested that their intent on a number of budget items be
clearly expressed to the Board of Regents.

First, the Committees indicated that, should enrollments
increase above the levels anticipated at the University and
Community College campuses, the Board of Regents should approach
the Interim Finance Committee for possible budgetary relief to
accommodate the increased enrollments. Coupled with this
action, was Committee approval of a provision in the Authorized
Expenditure Act which exempts student fees from controll;ng
language that requires a like amount of General Fund reversion
in the event that the student fees increase over the anticipated
levels.

Secondly, even though the Committees made a reduction in _the
School of Medical Sciences, they wanted the School to continue
to emphasize family practice and rural medicine.

Thirdly, the two Committees approved language in the General
Appropriations Act that makes release of appropriations for
increases in professional faculty compensation in fiscal year
1982-83 contingent upon implementation of a faculty workload
standard that averages 12 credit hours of instruction for each
faculty member. The Committees indicated that they would be
willing to have a small Interim Finance Subcommittee work with
the Board of Regents in developing this workload standard so
that the additional compensation can be provided for the profes-
sional employees of the University of Nevada System.

COMMITTEES
CHAIRMAN
WAYS AND MEANS

LEGISLATIVE FUNCTIONS
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We look forward to working with the Board of Regents on these
matters in the upcoming biennium and are confident that a
stronger University System will result from a harmonious working

relationship between the Board of Regents and the Interim
Finance Committee.

SAincerely,

ML
Br alrman

Ways and Means Committee

Senate Finance Committee
RB:FRL:ym
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Mr. William E. Hancock
Secretary-Manager

Public Works Board
Kinkead Building, Room 400
Capitol Complex

Carson City, NV 89710

Dear Bill:

As you know, S.B. 685 contains a $150 000 General Fund
approprlatlon for planning for prison facilities. 1In
reviewing this request for these planning funds, both
the Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways and
Means Committee concluded that the State Public Works
Board should be applylng more emphasis on advance plan-
ning and master planning for all state facilities and
programs. This planning should include necessary infor-
mation regarding water, sewer, zoning, and all other
physical considerations associated with the need for and
the location of state facilities.

The Committees are confident that the Public Works Board
will have this 1mportant information available in the
future when requesting further capital improvement
projects.

Si ely,

.

Bre Y, airman

enbly Waijc;;gzyeans
47/</f5§7 Az;xr¢65L'_'

1lg¥d R. Lamb, Chairman
Senate Finance Committee

/np

' Yo W,
of's_ Jd‘;‘?
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Mr. Jim Wittenberg
Administrator

State Personnel Division
Blasdel Building, Room 200
209 E. Musser Street
Carson City, NV 89710

Dear Mr. Wittenberg:

In acting on S.B. 613, the Assembly Ways and Means
Committee requested that you provide the Interim Finance
Committee with information after January 1 of each year
which indicates the amount of annual leave that was paid
to state employees under the provisions of S.B. 613.
This report should be broken down by agency and include

all annual 1leave paid because of this particular
legislation.

Sin ely,

4 47 Y, 27 2

Ags ly Ways and Means
RB:np

o
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Mr. Lody Smith, State Forester

Division of Forestry

Department of Conservation and
Natural Resources

201 south Fall Street

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Smith:

In closing the budget for the proposed new Forestry Honor Camp
at the Southern Desert Correctional Center, the Assembly Ways
and Means Committee and the Senate Finance Committee unintention-
ally left in 100 percent of the Division's request for travel
differential funds. In closing the budget for the Southern
Desert Correctional Center, the two Committees reduced the
requested travel differential funds by 50 percent in order to
encourage Department of Prisons' employees to 1locate their
residences near the Prison facility. To be consistent, the
Committees should have reduced the Forestry Division's requested
travel differential funds by 50 percent also. However, since
this was not done, will you please isolate one-half of the
travel differential funds which were appropriated and either

revert it to the state's General Fund or apply it toward salary
adjustment needs.

Also, in closing the budget for the Prison Honor Camp, income
from the operations of the inmate crew was added as a revenue

N
N
o
op)
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source to offset General Fund appropriations. Since your Divi-
sion initially collects these funds and also uses them to sup-
port the Forestry portion of the Honor Camp budget, would you
please remit to the Department of Prisons, on a pro rata basis
when comparing total authorized income in the two programs, its
share of all collections that are made.

Sincerely,

B

R. Lamb, Chairman
Fin e Committee

Tl
ly ways and Means Committee

FRL:RB:ym
cc: Perry Comeaux, Assistant Director
Department of Prisons
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Mr. Lody Smith, State Forester

Division of Forestry

Department of Conservation and
Natural Resources

201 South Fall Street

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Smith:

In closing the budget for Forestry Nurseries, it is the intent
of the Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways and Means
Committee that this activity be budgeted on a self-supporting
basis by the next biennium. The Committees are aware that this
may possibly require a small General Fund appropriation for
working capital purposes.

Sincegely,

24 o Sd —

. Lamb, Chairman

Fin e Committee

FRL:RB:ym
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Mr. Howard E. Barrett, Director
Department of Administration
Blasdel Building, Room 205
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Barrett:

In approving the sale of state bonds for acquisition of the
Kahle property at Lake Tahoe (S.B. 478), it is intent of the two
money committees that these bonds not be sold and the proceeds
transmitted to Douglas County until Douglas County has demon-
strated that they have the ability to provide the required
non-state funds necessary to complete the purchase.

Sincerely M

Chairman
Committee

FRL:RB:ym

2529
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Mr. Ted Sanders

Superintendent of Public Instruction
Department of Education

Capitol Complex

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Superintendent Sanders:

In closing the budget for the Department of Education, the
Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways & Means Committee
agreed to the state Department's request to use funds budgeted
for care of the handicapped for preview and monitoring place-
ments. The Committees approve of your request to use portions
of this appropriation to pay the cost of travel for state
Department employees to preview and inspect out-of-state place-
ments of handicapped children as the need arises.

. Lambjy Chairman
Serfaté Finan Committee

Roger/Bre r, )
Ass ly Ways & Means Committee

f
FRL:RB/ca
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Mr. Noel Clark, Director
Department of Energy

400 W King Street, Room 106
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Clark:

In approving the budgets for the Department of Energy, the
Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways and Means Commit-
tee provided state General Funds for both the Division of
Research and Development and the Division of Conservation and
Planning. It is the intent of the two Committees that ig fed-
eral funds do not materialize for the projects enumerated in the

budget narrative for fiscal year 1982-83, the state funds are to
be reverted to the General Fund.

///ZWA

Lamb, Chairman
Finance Committee

Dt

As7 ly ways and Means Committee
FRL:RB:ym
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Mr. Howard E. Barrett, Director
-Department of Administration
Blasdel Building, Room 205
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Barrett:

In closing the budget for the Department of the Military, the
Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways and Means Commit-
tee adopted a recommendation that provides that all General Fund
budgets containing utility expenditures segregate these expendi-
tures in a separate budget category. This action was taken
following numerous testimony on the wuncertainty of utility
expenditure estimates during the upcoming biennium, and the two

Committees felt that it would be best to isolate this particular
item.

In the event that additional utility funds are requested in any
budget, at the time the request is made of Interim Finance, will
you please have the requesting agency also supply data which
shows consumption as well as price trends.

Sincerely,

P

Lamb, Chairman
e Finapce Committee

er, Chairman .
gembly Ways and Means Committee

FRL:RB:ym

I\
tn
)
)




CHAIRMAN
FinANCE

FLOYD C:) O
SENA

CLARN NO. 3

2030 PINTO LANE
LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 80107
OFFICE 386-3730

MCMBER

NATURAL RESOURCES
TAXATION

Nevada Legislature

SIXTY-FIRST SESSION

June 2, 1981

Mr. Joe Anderson

State Librarian

Library Building

401 North Carson Street
Carson City, Nevada 89701

Dear Mr. Anderson:

In closing the budget for the Nevada State Library, the Senate
Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways & Means Committee appro-
priated an additional $100,000 from the state's General Fund to
increase the Library Development category within the State
Library's budget. These funds were added primarily to support
the existing bookmobile program. It is the Committees' intent
that the bookmobile program be given a first funding priority
for state and federal library development funds.

Sincerely,

o

5 airman .
ly Ways & Means Committee

FRL:RB/ca
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The Honorable Wilson McGowan
State Controller

Capitol Annex

Carson City, NV 89710

Dear Mr. McGowan:

In closing the budget for the Office of the Controller,
the Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate
Finance Committee added two new unclassified accounting
positions to the Controller's office staff. This action
was taken following testimony that these two positions
would greatly enhance agency accounting capabilities and
would prove cost effective in that agency accounting
staff could be reduced. In approving these two
positions, the Committees requested that a letter of
intent be sent to you indicating that you should
prepare, by December 30, 1982, a listing which details
which existing accounting positions in the agencies can
be reduced because of the training provided by these two
positions and because of the increased capabilities of
the Controller's accounting system.
s

Sifiderely,
il

er, airman
y Ways and Means

Senate Finance Committee

/np
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Mr. Robert Cashell, Chairman
Board of Regents

c/o Chancellor's Office
University of Nevada System
405 Marsh Avenue

Reno, Nevada 89502

Dear Chairman Cashell,

In closing the budgets for the University of Nevada System, the
Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate Finance
Committee added a General Fund appropriation of $33,000 in FY
1981-82 and $67,000 in FY 1982-83 to increase the number of
nurses that are being trained in the university system's 2-year
nursing program. It is the intent of the two committees that
these funds be provided to the university in the form of a
challenge grant, with each state dollar being matched by $3 of
university and/or private funds. Hopefully, through these
efforts the number of trained nurses available to meet Nevada's
health manpower needs can be substantially increased during the
upcoming biennium.

-
er, alrman

y Ways 7ommittee

. Lamb, Chairman
Sendte Finance Committee
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Dr. Clifford J. Murino, President
Desert Research Institute

P.0O. Box 60220

Reno, NV 89506

Dear Dr. Murino:

In closing the budget for the Desert Research Institute,
the two money committees provided $50,000 during fiscal
year 1981-82 to conduct a weather modification project
in the Ruby's. This action was taken following
information that the Desert Research Institute will
revert to the state's General Fund at least $15,000 from
the currently funded cloud seeding program. Would you

assure that this reversion is made to the state's
General Fund.

B} ' rman
/ly Ways and Means

A i —

f R. Lamb, Chairman
4te Finance Committee

/np ,
cc: Chancellor Robert Bersi
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Mr. Robert Hill

State Planning Coordinator
Capitol Building, Second Floor
Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Hill:

The Senate Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways & Means
Committee, in closing the budget for the Comprehensive Statewide
Planning Office, reduced state appropriations to the current
work program level and balanced the office's budget with anti-
cipated federal receipts. The Committees felt that non-state
funds should continue to support much of the work of the State
Planning Office and noted that substantial amounts of planning
funds are anticipated through the operation of the MX Planning
Office. In the event that these MX Planning Funds or other
federal funds do not materialize, the two Committees felt thgt
it would be appropriate for your office to approach the Interim

Finance Committee for a possible allocation from the Contingency
Fund.

The Committees' action is not to be interpreted as an open
invitation for Interim Finance Contingency Funds and, should it
be necessary, you should approach the Interim Finance Committee
only after you have exhausted all possible non-state revenue
possibilities and have developed an on-going budget which
requires only a minimal amount of state support.

Sincerely,
Flo gf/Zamb, Chairman
Se e Finance Committee

oget Bremre ,hggégfﬁan

AF mbly Ways & Means Committee

FRL:RB/ca
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Mr. Jerome Griepentrog, Administrator

Division of Mental Hygiene & Mental Retardation
1987 North Carson Street, Suite 244

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Griepentrog,

In closing the various budgets of the Division of Mental Hygiene
and Mental Retardation, the Assembly Ways and Means Committee
and the Senate Finance Committee reduced a volunteer services
position in both northern and southern Nevada. It is the intent
of the two committees that this action not be interpreted to

mean that the Division should decrease the use of volunteers in
their various programs.

Bfehher, Ch fTman ]
mbly Ways & Means Committee

N St

Flog¥d R. Lamb, Chairman
Sénate Finance Committee

ca
cc Ace Martelle, Director
Department of Human Resources

ZC38
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Mr. John Duarte

Acting Administrator
Welfare Division

251 Jeanell Drive

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Duarte:

In closing the budgets of the Welfare Division, the Senate
Finance Committee and the Assembly Ways and Means Committee
added an Unannounced Home Visit Team to the Welfare
Administration budget. It is the intent of the two committees
that the Division report quarterly to the Interim Finance
Committee on the results being obtained through this particular
program.

In closing the Food Stamps budget, the two committees requested
that the Division request waivers from the Federal Government on
possible elimination of the Outreach Program.

In closing the Child Welfare budget, it is the intent of the two
committees that the Division develop a procedure where clients
pay, where feasible, the first $5 per visit in the non-Title XIX
Medical Program.

Also, in closing the Title XIX budget, the two committees
adopted a spending plan that requires co-payment for all
optional medical services and retains reimbursement rates to
individual practitioners at fiscal year 1981 rates. In the
later instance, if the Welfare Divison so chooses, they should
approach the Interim Finance Committee in late fiscql year 1982
to discuss the possibility of providing a rate increase to
individual practitioners during FY 1982-83.

Sincerely,

A o —

. Lamb, Chairman

Fin e Committee
/

Ro . z f?zéﬁ;irman
As ly Ways & Means Committee
FRL:RB/ca / 2533
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Mr. Gordon Harding, Administrator
Central Data Processing Division
Blasdel Building, Room 304
Capitol Complex

Carson City, NV 89710

Dear Mr. Harding:

The Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate
Finance Committee approved S.B. 206 which appropriates
$124,300 for the purpose of developing a computerized
tracking and accounting system for clients at the Nevada
Mental Health Institute. In approving this appro-
priation, the money committees made a number of
adjustments to the Nevada Mental Health Institute's
1982-83 budget under the assumption that this com-
puterized tracking and accounting system would be
developed and operating prior to July 1, 1982. When you
develop your work plan for the upcoming fiscal year, it
is the intent of the money committees that you give this
project high priority so that it is operational by this

date.
Werely,
6 er{gé airman
? mbly Waizégggggpans
Floyd R. Lamb, Chairman
Senlate Finance Committee
/np

cc: Mr. Jerry Griepentrog, Administrator
Division of Mental Health and Mental
Retardation
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Mr. Del Frost, Administrator
Division of Rehabilitation
505 E. King Street

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Frost:

In closing the Vocational Rehabilitation budget, it is the
intent of the Senate Flnance Committee and the Assembly Ways &
Means Committee that, in the event that federal funds do not
materialize in this budget at the projected level, the Division

should adjust their budget accordingly and not request Interim
Finance Contingency Funds.

Sincerely,

Chalrman
age F177 e Committee

r, gélman

ly Ways & Means Committee

FRL:RB/ca
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S. Barton Jacka, Director
Department of Motor Vehicles
555 Wright way

Carson City, Nevada 89711

Dear Mr. Jacka:

In closing the budget of the Office of Traffic safety, the
Assembly Ways and Means Committee and the Senate Finance Commit-
tee agreed that it was their intent for the office to use volun-
teer training services in the Traffic Safety Program as much as
practicable and to report quarterly to the Interim Finance
Committee on the actual use of those services.

A airman

Senate Finance Committee

RB:FRL:ym
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Mr. Del Frost, Administrator
Division of Rehabilitation
505 E. King Street

Carson City, Nevada 89710

Dear Mr. Frost:

In considering Senate Bill 631 and the budgets of the
Rehabilitation Division, the Assembly Ways and Means Committee
and the Senate Finance Committee heard considerable testimony
concerning the lack of emphasis of Division programs on the
specific problems of the visually and aurally handicapped. It
is the intent of the money committees in approving the Divi-
sion's budget that the Division make special efforts this bien-
nium to provide adequate services to these special classes of
handicapped persons and to establish lines of communication that
will help the Division eliminate dissatisfaction among the
clientele. The money committees, sitting as the Interim Finance
Committee, may request periodic progress reports during the
biennium on the steps taken by the Division to resolve these

apparent conflicts.
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Flo R. Lamb, Chairman
Serfate Finance Committee
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Department of Human Resources
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Mr. Al Stone, Director
Department of Transportation
1263 South Stewart Street
Carson City, Nevada 89712

Dear Mr. Stone:

In reviewing the budgets for the Virginia and Truckee Railroad
of the Nevada State Museum, the Senate Finance Committee heard
testimony that assistance is needed to occasionally move the
large and heavy pieces of rolling stock about the building and
yard. It is the intent of the Finance Committee, in lieu of
providing moving equipment to the Museum, that the Department of
Transportation cooperate with the Museum staff and provide
moving equipment whenever requested.

Sincerely,
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Sehate Finance Committee
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cc: Jack Porter, Director
Department of Museums and History



Nevada Legislature
SENATE

June 2, 1981

General William Engel
Adjutant General

2525 South Carson Street
Carson City, Nevada 89701

Dear General Engel:

In reviewing the budgets for the Virginia and Truckee Railroad
of the Nevada State Museum, the Senate Finance Committee heard
testimony that assistance is needed to occasionally move the
large and heavy pieces of rolling stock about the building and
yard. It is the intent of the Finance Committee, in lieu of
providing moving equipment to the Museum, that the Department of
the Military cooperate with the Museum staff and provide moving
equipment whenever requested.

Sincerely,

et

lo R. Lamb, Chairman
Senate Finance Committee

FRL:ym
cc: Jack Porter, Director
Department of Museums and History




